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INTRO. NO. 951-A

COMMITTEE: Education

TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city
charter, in relation to requiring the New York city
department of education to provide the metropolitan
transportation authority with certain student
enrollment information.

SPONSORS: Council Members Ignizio, Brewer,
Comrie, Fidler, Gonzalez, Jackson,
James, Liu, Palma, Vacca and White

SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Education (“DOE”) to report
to the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (“MTA”) the name and address of any DOE school scheduled to
open in the upcoming school year along with the school’s anticipated student enrollment and the zip codes of
the enrolled students’ addresses and the percent of enrolled students who reside in each zip code. The required
report would also include the name and address of any school expecting a 200 or more student increase in
enrollment for the upcoming school year along with the zip codes of the new students and the percentage of
new students residing in each zip code. The report would be due to the MTA no later that August 15 of each
year.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would become effective sixty days after its enactment into law

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2011

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
Effective

FY10
FY Succeeding
Effective FY11

Full Fiscal
Impact FY11

Revenues (+) $0 $0 $0

Expenditures (-) $0 $0 $0

Net $0 $0 $0

IMPACT ON REVENUES: None.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: None.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Testimony of a Department of Education official at the September 23, 2009
hearing of the New York City Council Committee on Education regarding this bill.

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Regina Poreda Ryan

HISTORY: This bill was introduced and referred the Committee on Education on March 24, 2009. The bill
was amended, and on September 23, 2009 the Committee on Education held a hearing on the Into. 951-A and
laid it over. On September 30, 2009 the Committee will hold a second hearing to consider Int. 951-A.


